THE MESQUITER

Mesquite Club, Inc . Serving the Las Vegas Valley since 1911

Check out our Website: http://www.mesquiteclub.com/

Easter 2020

STAY SAFE AND STAY CONNECTED



I hope that everyone is staying safe.
If anyone needs assistance, please let me know and I can get help to you.

We cannot be together right now, but we can all stay in touch other ways. This is a good time to reach out to members that you might not be familiar with. Pick up your Mesquite Club Yearbook, look through it, pick a name and reach out. One good way might be to look at the member either above or below your name and reach out. Maybe look for a member that does not have email and check in with them. We need to stay connected.

The Mesquite Club is about supporting the community, now is the time to support our Mesquite Club Sisters. This is a great time to get to know a member that you don't know very well. You might find out that you have somethings in common. Or, you may learn something new.

I would also like you to share something with me. A joke, a household or life tip. What is your favorite recipe? I have included one on the next page. You may want to share a poem or short passage that inspires you. I will send out check in newsletter next week. Anything that I receive this week, I will share in the next edition.

In these uncertain times, the one thing that we know for sure is that, We are strong women that uplift each other. We can get through this together. You ladies inspire me and I look forward to the day that we can see each other face to face.

Once we can start to reschedule our meetings, I will gladly let you all know!

"We are UNITED; YOU are NOT alone,

Cherie Lee Williams-DeWitt

Mesquite Club Information Officer, at least for now.



HAM BISCUIT SANDWICHES WITH APRICOT MUSTARD



Yields: 9 servings TOTAL TIME: 0 hours 40 mins

INGREDIENTS

Ham Biscuit Sandwiches

3 1/2 c. all-purpose flour, spooned and leveled, plus more for work surface

1 1/2 tbsp. baking powder

3/4 tsp. baking soda

1 1/2 tbsp. sugar

1 tsp. kosher salt

1/2 c. (1 stick) cold unsalted butter, cut into pieces,

plus 2 teaspoons melted

1 3/4 c. cold buttermilk

Sliced ham

Apricot Mustard (below), sliced extra-sharp Cheddar, and lettuce leaves, for serving

Apricot Mustard

1/2 c. apricot jam

2 tbsp. whole-grain mustard

1 tbsp. Dijon mustard

DIRECTIONS: Ham Biscuit Sandwiches

Preheat oven to 450°F. Whisk together flour, baking powder, baking soda, sugar, and salt in a bowl. Cut in cold butter with a pastry blender or fork until coarse crumbs form. Make the biscuits: Stir buttermilk into flour mixture until just combined. Turn out dough onto a well-floured work surface and knead lightly 3 or 4 times. Pat into a 3/4-inch-thick rectangle. Cut into 9 squares and transfer to a baking sheet, placing close together but not touching. Brush with melted butter. Bake until golden brown, 18 to 20 minutes.

Halve biscuits and top with ham. Serve with Apricot Mustard, Cheddar, and lettuce alongside.

This is a recipe that I wanted to share. I think that this would be great for a future meeting. What do you think?

Now, it is your turn, share something with me.

LET'S STAY CONNECTED

Pat Garcia

Our member Pat Garcia was at home, as we all are these days. She had a smoke alarm going off. She climbed up a ladder in an effort to silence the alarm and she fell off of the ladder. She landed on her heel bones and shattered both of them. She is in the hospital right now, but is scheduled to be moved to rehab. She will eventually have surgery, but they have to wait until the swelling goes down. I spoke to Pat and she is doing as well as can be expected. She is welcoming phone calls, although, sometimes she has to cut calls short when Doctors enter her room. She can accept text messages. You can send her cards. Her husband Ruben is able to bring things to security and they get them to Pat. Her address is: 2743 Summerchase Lane, Henderson, Nevada 89052. Pat's email; bird48@cox.net, cell: 702-498-5754. Feel free to stay in touch with Pat.

Are you looking for something new to read?



Keeping busy these days is very important, and reading is a great way to keep ourselves occupied. Have you read every book in your house? Are you tired of reading the ingredients on the cans and boxes in your cabinet? We have a solution for you. If you would like to come to the Mesquite Clubhouse to access the library, I will be available to let you in to access new reading materials from our library. We will practice social

distancing, so only one member at a time.

Wednesday, April 15, 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. Any member planning to come must call, text, or email me to make an appointment. **No New Books will be accepted.** We will only be open for taking books out. Contact: Cherie Williams: phone: 702-405-9422, email: CherieLeeWilliams@earthlink.net.

"Reading is the key that opens doors to many good things in life. Reading shaped my dreams, and more reading helped me make my dreams come true." -Ruth Bader Ginsberg

GFWC Nevada



A representative from the Walker River Paiute Tribe, reached out looking for face masks for community volunteers and Tribal members in Nevada. If you have any Federation members who are putting their sewing skills to work and looking for a place to donate masks, there is a community that needs them. If you would like to

assist, please contact Melissa Clary; Cell 702-277-4566 or email: Mclary121@gmail.com. Any assistance is greatly appreciated.



THE MESQUITE CLUB, INC THE MESQUITER P.O. Box 95662 Las Vegas, NV 89193-5662 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED





The GFWC Nevada convention has been cancelled. We are sad that we cannot have the ceremonial transfer to the new administration. Thank you to Connie Macaculey, she has done a great job, and has been very supportive to me.

Getting the new administration started under these circumstances, we will have to be creative. I hope that I can count on all members to step up and help with the work of the Federation. We will reschedule our Suffrage Celebration, and we will celebrate the fact that we have survived and will then continue to thrive. Thank you all for your hard work and your support.

Cherie Lee Williams-DeWitt

GFWC Nevada State President, 2020-2022

Stay Connected Stay Safe

Send anything that you want to share for the next bulletin:

Email to: cherieleewilliams@earthlink.net,

or mail to; Cherie Lee Williams

3301 Calle De El Cortez

Las Vegas, NV 89102

Tel: 405-9422—Cell: 310-710-9792

See you soon!

Check out our Website!
http://www.mesquiteclub.com/